Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

January 28, 2014
Present Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Judy Rich, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Rep, John Olmstead and TA Bob Veloski

At 6:38 pm, Chair Earl Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

John Olmstead made a motion to approve the minutes of January 21, 2014, 2nd by Roger Grey, all were in favor.
Mail/Correspondence

Katy reported that the Fire Chief sent an email requesting to come before the committee to present an updated version of his budget.


Roger addressed the committee stating that he was troubled by the budget process, in that there really isn’t enough focus on the income to the town.  Roger presented the committee with some figures he researched, for Sanbornton and surrounding towns that included average tax bill based on medium sales prices in town.  This also included information for total town valuation and town commitment for income.  Roger also handed out a list of properties for sale in Sanbornton and the length of time they have been on the real estate market.  Roger feels that he would like change his mind set in justifying COLA raises or budget increases, especially the recent request of the Fire Chief for a 10% raise.  The committee further discussed the concerns over always going to town meeting having done our due diligence and voters adding everything back in and more.  The committee also shared concerns for the spending trends in town that seem to continue to be increasing and the revenue is not.  Chair Leighton stated that he has recently discussed the number of homes being taken by tax deed and/or residents behind in their taxes, with the Tax Collector. Chair also present a list from 2008-2012 for how many building permits were pulled in town, which indicates growth is not comparable to our town spending.
Review of Financial Report 
None reviewed
Old Business

None
New Business


TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR, Jane Goss

Jane Goss presented the budget for Town Clerk/Tax Collector for FY15.  Jane stated that everything in the budget is mostly mandated by the state with the exception of the salaries for her position and the deputy clerk.  Jane stated that this year she is retiring and has recommended that the salary for the next budget cycle for her position be lowered.  Jane explained that when someone else comes on, they will probably not have her years of experience and may take the insurance which she does not.  Jane has included the 2.5% in the Deputy Salary line item.

DPW HIGHWAY/TRANSFER STATION, Interim Director Brian Bourdeau

Brian Boudreau presented the budget for the DPW for FY15, which he has redone from the prior DPW Director.  Brian stated that the salaries presented include the 2.5%, temp labor is increased to $2K for summer help and there is a $10K amount in to add and Administrative Assistant position for the DPW.  Other lines that have been affected are .380 up $12K for roller rental for 2.5 months in spring and 2.5 months in the fall at $7k each rental, .430 was increased to reflect historical spending of that line item, .610 is increase for cleaning supplies, .620 is up $200, and line .629 increased $4K to purchase a pavement cutter, .629 can go back to $2,500 and .630 is increased $3K due to the excess in repairs paid this winter.  Dave Nickerson stated he thinks the town needs another DPW person as this would free up the DPW director to do administrative stuff.  Chair Leighton questioned if the 2nd in command did some of the foreman stuff.  Line item .660 is increased to match historical spending, line .684 for increased from $2K to $8k for uniforms, .691 is being increased to $120K, .694 is being increased to $105K vs. the $47-50K in the past.  Chair Leighton shared his concerns about block grant money and the flexibility of these funds to cover some of these increases.  Brain stated line .830 is being increased for additional training for classes line road scholar and flagging classes would be helpful for DPW, .835 increased to replace 11-12 culverts and .841 increased from previous budget per previous Director for much need tree removal in town.
TRANSFER STATION


Brian also presented the Transfer Station budget for FY15.  The overall budget is up by 3%, which includes the 2.5% in the salaries.  Dave Nickerson stated that there is an amount in the budget in case the BOS decide to hire a manager for the Transfer Station and remove its management from the DPW Director position.

John Olmstead made a motion to continue the meeting 2nd by Dave Nickerson all were in favor.

Other


The committee discussed the meeting date for our public hearing and decided on April 8, 2014 at 7pm.

Chair Leighton recognized the Fire Chief to briefly discuss his revised budget that was submitted after last budget committee meeting.  Chief Dexter reviewed the revised budget and that there are 4 salary increase included to bring 3 members and himself into the pay matrix.  Roger Grey questioned line .660 and if we put people on during the day to do the maintenance etc. does the chief know how much of a savings to the town this was.  Roger also reviewed his spreadsheet the committee discussed and reviewed earlier and Roger pointed out that the town growth and spending and income were not matching up.  Roger stated that the town is spending more than their income and he couldn’t personally justify voting on any raise this year.  Chief stated that he didn’t feel he should have to go to the town people on the floor at town meeting for support that he would like to have the support of the budget committee.
The committee discussed and voted to recommend the following:
Chair Leighton made a motion to recommend the Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s budget as presented minus the 2.5% salary increase and payroll burden, 2nd by Roger all were in favor.


Chair Leighton made a motion to level fund the DPW and Transfer Station budget with the figures approved for FY14, 2nd by Katy wells all were in favor.

Roger Grey made a motion to fund the Library at the FY14 recommendation of the budget committee at $113,808, 2nd by Judy Rich all were in favor.


Dave Nickerson made a motion to recommend the conservation commission budget, 2nd by John Olmstead all were in favor, Katy Wells abstained.


Roger Grey made a motion to recommend the zoning board budget minus the 2.5% in salary and payroll burden, vote: 4 yes and John and Katy abstained


Chair Leighton made a motion to recommend the cemetery budget, 2nd by Dave Nickerson all were in favor.


Roger made a motion to recommend the election and registration budget, 2nd by John all were in favor, Earl Leighton abstained.
Adjourn


At 10:21 pm, John Olmstead made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Judy Rich all were in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary 
